


 



Aurora Summer Swim Program
The Wells College dock is open again for the Aurora Summer Swim Program.  Hours of operation are daily from 1 to 5 pm with an additional evening swim on Fridays until 7 pm. Children ages 12 and under must be signed in by a parent or guardian.  Additionally,  there will be two swimming lesson sessions, one in July, one in August, watch for announcements of the dates and times.  Five lifeguards and one sub are working this summer under the supervision of Carolyn Connors.  They are: Katie Cartner, Kyle Howe, Dakota Marshall, Liz McManus, Ally Murphy, and George Murphy.

Leaf and Brush Pick-Up

The DPW team sends their thanks to residents for bagging leaves and cutting brush to 4 foot lengths as requested.  If you have a large amount of brush or lawn debris, Adam will drop off the Village’s trailer for you to fill as you clean up your yard.  Contact Adam at 364-5239.  The DPW will do their best to pick up leaves and brush routinely.  We are also asking residents to keep an eye on catch basins in front of their homes and remove any weeds and debris so that storm water flows unimpeded.  Your help is greatly appreciated.

SCAT Van

Just a reminder that the Village of Aurora contracts annually with the Human Services Coalition of Cayuga County to provide SCAT van service to the disabled and the elderly.  Any person over 60 or any person under 60 with a disability that prevents them from using public transportation is eligible to use the service. Contact them at (315) 253-3548.  There is a suggested donation of $4.00 for each one-way trip.

Zoning and Building Permits

Permits are required for construction, alteration, removal or demolition of any building or structure including accessory buildings, for excavation, earth filling, interior work and for conversions of buildings and land from one use to another.  Before you begin any project contact the Village Office at 364-7293, or drop by to meet with Code and Zoning Enforcement Officer, Mick Piechuta on Monday afternoons from 4 to 6 PM.

Letter from the Mayor
Dear Fellow Villagers,

Summer is officially in full swing now that the dock program is open, and school is out, and those lazy days stretch in front of us with short bursts of intense activity.  First, on July 7th, the Aurora Run and Swim, an event that gets either our muscles or our vocal chords in shape, and then the Blessing of the Boats, with dinner at St. Patrick’s on Friday the 20th about 6:30, and the ceremony at 11:00 the next morning.  This will be the tenth year for the BoB, meaning that for ten years some lucky person has won a really great prize, and some lucky Aurora institution has received a much-needed check.  So come out, support Aurora, and see all those people you didn’t get to see all winter.

There have been few, but significant, changes in Aurora since the last village newsletter.  In recognition of the increased activity in the center of town, we have reinstituted the crosswalk signs on the centerline of Route 90 (Cherry Ave. is in place and Lafayette will be soon).  The goal is to slow things down and make drivers more aware of how busy and unpredictable that stretch of Main Street really is, and obviously to make the road easier to cross.  I hope you’ve all noticed the work the DPW has done around the firehouse, including new grading, new landscaping, and removing overgrown shrubbery, and that you’ll have the occasion to thank Mike and Adam for their hard work.

The most significant change is that we will sadly miss the hard work and great smile of Derwood Crocker, who died on June 9th, and who was instrumental in forming the Community Preservation Panel in Aurora.  Derwood was a member of the panel from the beginning, serving for nearly twenty years, and his knowledge of American vernacular architecture was an important resource for Aurora as we formulated our own sense of what it means to be a National Historic District.  We have lost a great friend and advisor.  I trust Derwood’s example will encourage you to volunteer to serve on one of our boards and share your talents as well.  

Have a fun and rewarding summer,

   




Bonnie
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SUMMER - Village Office Hours





Monday – Clerk  and Code Enforcement Officer - 4:00 to 6:00 PM





Tuesday – Clerk – 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM





Thursday – Clerk – 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM	Treasurer – 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM





There are no public office hours on Wednesday or Friday.





Village Government Officials





All meetings commence at 7:00 pm





Community Preservation Panel – 1st Wednesday        Village Board of Trustees – 3rd Wednesday





Chris MacCormick – Chair                                         Bonnie Bennett – Mayor


Jeff Blum                                                                     George Farenthold


Ed Easter	                                                           Janet Murphy                                                                           


Claire Morehouse                                                        Marie Taylor                                        


Dan DiSanto					      Alan Ominsky





Zoning Board of Appeals – 2nd Wednesday               Planning Board – 4th Wednesday





Cathy Patella – Chair                                                  Nancy Gil - Chair


John Dentes                                                                 Grace Bates


Karen Hindenlang                                                        Pat Bianconi


Ann Tobey                                                                   Alan Connors


Patty Mattingly                                                            Pat Foser

















